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Agenda for November 10, 2018 
The November meeting is presented by the Southwest group. 
Club member Dick Cornett will discuss additional details about the construction of 
this chair he showed us at the September meeting.  He will discuss his joint design 
and build, how he built the armrest and backrest, and how he sculpted the seat. 

 
Methods of Work will feature Bill Fee’s ideas on how to handle sheet goods in a 
one-person shop.  Bill has lots of experience handling sheet goods independently 
as he has cut parts for hundreds of New Life Furniture Bank’s projects and has 
used over 100 sheets of MDF for another project. 
 
Jim Schaefer CAP Toy Drive   Toys for the Jim Schaefer CAP Toy Drive will be 
collected outside before entering the meeting.  New or gently used books & 
toys are accepted as well. Bring your donations already packed in boxes, 
with a note on each stating what is in the box, how many and who 
contributed. Leave out one of each type of toy for display at the meeting. 
These will be packed together after the meeting. Thanks to all who 
contribute to this worthwhile charity. 

 
  

The Cincinnati Woodworker 
Dedicated to Sharing Woodworking Knowledge 

2018-2019 Meeting Schedule 
September 8, 2018-SE 
Nov. 10, 2018-CAP toy drive-SW 
January 12, 2019-Auction-C 
March 9, 2019-NW 
May 13, 2019-Lunch-NE 
Meeting Time 
Our room opens at 8:30 AM.  The 
meeting is from 9:00 AM to 
12:30 PM.  Please plan to arrive 
on time and stay for the entire 
meeting. 
Accessibility 
There is elevator access to the 
basement.  Enter at the west 
doors, (or the regular doors and 
go up through the hallway) to the 
fellowship hall.  The elevator at 
the basement is at the back of 
the meeting room near the 
restrooms. 
Security 
The back door of the church is 
locked at 9am.  Please be 
punctual.  If you are late, please 
knock on the door to have 
someone come open it for you. 
Support our patrons     
This newsletter’s featured 
sponsor is Wilhelm Lumber.  
Located in Brookville, IN 
Refreshments 
Donuts will be available at the 
meeting.  Please bring your own 
coffee in a cup with a lid.        
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2018 toy trains 
 

 
September speaker Nancy Hiller 
 

 
Examples of staked stools based 
on Chris Schwarz’s presentation 
in November, 2017 
 

 
Jerry Leupen made music stands 
for his twin grandsons 

Show and Tell 
At each meeting we have a show and tell of recent projects or techniques by 
members.  If you have projects that you’ve recently made and would like to 
display and present for 3-5 minutes, bring them along.  No reservation needed. 

Quick Shop Tips 
We are adding a new feature to our meetings – Quick Shop Tips.  Share a less 
than 3 minute presentation on a quick shop tip or technique.  You do not need 
to pre-register or be asked to do a presentation.  If you have something you 
would like to share, come and talk about it at the meeting.  You can do it from 
your chair or from the front of the room. 

We Need Help 

CWC is a volunteer run organization.  We currently only have about 10% of the 
membership involved in helping run the organization.  As with most things, the 
more you give, the more you get.  We are currently in need of help in several 
areas. 
• Co-Chairs.   Each of the five neighborhood groups organizes one meeting a 

year.  You do not need to be in the geographic areas named to help with 
this.   
o Manuel Canales is moving out of town next year, leaving us with no 

co-chairs for the NE group.  Manuel has already planned the May, 
2019 meeting.  Your first responsibility would be the March, 2020 
meeting.  Please consider grabbing a friend and filling this need. 

o Bill Fee would like a co-chair for the SW group. 
• At the end of 2018, George Murphy is retiring as the leader/coordinator of 

the CAP Toy Project. The program needs someone to step into this 
position. George can help with the transition 

• Web development & maintenance.  Darrell McAnulty has done a 
tremendous job bringing our club web site current with technology.  He 
would appreciate some help keeping it going forward.  If you have or want 
to develop web-development skills this is a great opportunity.   Many new 
members have found us via the web site. 

• Methods of Work. A ‘methods of work’ is a short presentation of ideas 
that you can use in your shop, similar to the subscriber shop tips in the 
front of magazines.   At each meeting we try to have a number of these 
short presentations by members on various topics.  Even if you have a 
process that you think everyone knows, they probably don’t (just look at 
handy hints published in the magazines each issue).  Sign up at any 
meeting and you’ll be added to the list to present at a future meeting.  
Topics can include: Safety, Sharpening, New (or handy) tools or materials, 
Jigs and Fixtures, Finishing or general Shop Tips.   
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Membership Dues 
Membership dues are due at the September meeting.  Please see Dick Fisher at the meeting or print the membership 
form in this newsletter and mail it to Dick. 
Don’t forget to pick up your membership card when you pay your dues.  This card entitles you to discounts at Wilhelm 
Lumber, Rockler, Paxton, EB Mueller, Frank Miller Outlet, Klingspor, and Hartville Tool.  If mailing your dues, include a 
SASE if you need your card before you can get to a meeting. 
We clean out our mail list after the January meeting, so if you have not paid, you will not be getting mailings. 

January Auction 
Don’t forget our annual January auction.  Bring the tools you are no longer using, have duplicates of, or received 
replacement tools for Christmas. 

Thank you! 
Thanks to Darrell McAnulty for his extensive work to get the A/V system updated (and working through technical 
difficulties). 
Thanks to Erik Hassan for agreeing to co-chair the SE group with John Libbert. 

Harbor Freight Freebies 
Please bring them to the next meeting.  John Leonardi will collect them and place them in the toolboxes for CAP. 

Facebook and Website 

Like us on Facebook for timely updates from the club, tips, techniques, and Q&A 
https://www.facebook.com/cincinnatiwoodworkingclub  
Our website has been upgraded.  Follow this link to visit the website.    Thanks to webmaster Darrell McAnulty for 
bringing and keeping the web site up to date. 
http://www.cincinnatiwoodworkingclub.org 

Group Chairs 
The following are neighborhood chairs, responsible for one meeting a year.  If you’d like to help, contact your local chair. 
Central  Jim Baldock, Donald Eling 513-733-3820   513-563-8237 
Southeast  John Libbert, Erik Hassan  513-575-5550   513-504-9812 
Northeast  Manuel Canales,  (open) 513-774-8272 
Northwest  Ray Ladouceur, Herb Retzsch 513-681-6615   513-777-9174 
Southwest  Bill Fee ,(open) 513-292-2875    
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Club Contacts 
Have questions about the club?  We will be glad to help. 

President & Vice President: (Overall running of the club) 
Keith Mealy      Cell: (513) 300-9559   
Larry Saupe (513) 658-1115 

byhammerandhand@yahoo.com 
lesaupe@aol.com 

Education and Competitions Committee  (AKA Gang of Five) 

Dusty Eling dustye@zoomtown.com 

 Larry Saupe lesaupe@aol.com  

James Baldock  baldock@fuse.net  

Gene Wiggs gene.wiggs@gmail.com  

Howard Renner rennovator@fuse.net  
Treasurer: (Membership List, Dues) 

Dick Fisher     Work: (513) 612-2175    dfisher@cincom.com  
 

Member dues are payable each September   New members may join at any time. 
Annual Dues:   Adults $15.00 
 Student $5.00 

CWC is open to woodworkers of all skill levels, without regard to sex, race, religion, national origin, age or handicap. 
Cincinnati Woodworking Club Membership Application 

Date: _______ New: ________ Renewal: _____ 
Email: ________________________________________ 
Name: ________________________________________ 
Address: ______________________________________ 
City: ______________________ State: _______ Zip: _________ 
Home Phone: (___) ________ Work Phone: (___) ________ Cell Phone: (___) ________ 
Mail application with $15.00 for adults, $5.00 for students to: (note new address) 

Dick Fisher 
4905 Zion Rd. 

Cleves, Ohio 45002 
 




